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WORLDS BIGGEST COFFEE MORNING 2013 

Macmillan Cancer Support are holding their annual  

‘Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning’ on Friday 27th September .   

You are all invited to come for a cuppa, cake and a chat at our 

1
st
  'Moorstock Lane Coffee Morning ' which will be held at 

'Hazels', Moorstock Lane, Sellindge TN25 6LE.  Open house 

from 9am – 12pm to raise funds for Macmillan, who do some 

amazing work in supporting people and their families affected by cancer.  Myself and my family have seen the great 

work they do, and support they offer.  Many of us know someone whose life has been affected by cancer.  It will be 

good to meet some new faces from the Village, so don't be shy, put the date in your diary, bring some pennies and 

come along to keep us on our toes and the kettle boiling !  If there are any cake makers  / bakers out there, any 

donations of cakes and biscuits will be gratefully received.  Please contact Helen on 07747 563 290 or Sarah Jane 

on 07747 835 525 we can arrange collection or delivery the day before or bring along on the day. 
 

HEALTH PROMOTION AT SELLINDGE SURGERY -  SEPTEMBER 12
th

 

The Sellindge Patient Participation Group is presenting a Health promotion raising the awareness of Prostate Cancer. 

It will take place on September 12
th
 at Sellindge surgery beginning at 7 pm.  There will be a talk by Mr Choi, a 

Consultant Urologist.  The event is open to all Sellindge Surgery patients, but numbers are limited, so please contact 

the surgery if you wish to attend.  
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 
The next date for the popular Sellindge Village Hall Table Top Fair is Saturday September 7

th
 from 10am to 2pm.  

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table, please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10. 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR     www.sellindgeclub.co.uk    
Sellindge Sports and Social Club are holding an afternoon boot fair in their grounds in Swan Lane on Saturday  
September 14

th
  £5.00 per Boot, no booking required  Set – Up at 11.00am No Entry will be allowed before this time.  

Public are requested not to arrive before 12 Noon.  Free car park and entry, homemade cake stall in the clubhouse with 

other food and beverages available and toilets in clubhouse.  Phone 01303 812 955 up to 10am on day.  
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL DIAMOND JUBILEE DANCE 

‘Sellindge Village Hall Diamond Jubilee Dance, on Saturday October 12
th
, dancing to ‘Days Gone By’.  Doors open at 

7.30pm for 8.00pm start.  American Supper (bring you own drinks and nibbles) £5 admission, there will be a raffle. 
 

THE BLACK HORSE CHARITY CHILLI DAY IN AID OF THE PILGRIMS’ HOSPICE 

The Black Horse, Monks Horton Charity Chilli Day is on Saturday 7
th

, from 12 Noon to 5.00pm.  There will be food 

stalls, plant stalls, a chilli themed menu and chilli themed cocktails, plus the culmination of many months of growing 

as the judging will take place of the chilli growing competition.  The chilli growing competition is open to all groups, 

a junior category for under 14years and a adult category for 15 years and over.  There are two categories they can 

enter.  Chillis grown and shown in a pot and Chillis harvested and displayed.  Full rules are available online or at the 

pub.  Entry fees are £2 for adults and £1 for juniors.  Judging is at 3.00pm all entries must be submitted by 1.00pm 

All proceeds go to the Pilgrims’ Hospice. 
 

JUMBLE SALE  - Get Together Jumble Sale Saturday September 28
th

 in the Village Hall doors open 2pm see page ? 
 

FLOWER FESTIVALS 
 

Stanford Parish Church on 7
th
 and 8

th
 September, 10am to 5pm – Refreshments.  Theme ‘A Kentish Autumn’. 

 

St Mary's Stowting on 28
th

 and 29
th
 September with the theme of stage 'Musicals'.  The Church open from 10.30am 

to 5.30pm on Saturday, Sunday Benefice Communion Service at 10am, the Church open until 5.30pm.  Refreshments. 
 

PEDAL TO PARIS – British Legion fundraiser will pass through Sellindge! 

The annual Royal British Legion Pedal to Paris bike ride will once again leave London for a four day ride to the heart 

of Paris on Thursday September 5
th

.  The Sellindge Sports and Social Club are honoured to have been asked once 

again to host the riders’ first pit stop along the way.  This will be on September 5
th

 at 11.30 am.  

The Pedal to Paris will be British Legion’s eighteenth outing and their flagship cycling event, which continues to go 

from strength to strength.  Those involved will cycle 280 miles all the way to the Arc de Triomphe!  

We wish them all the very best!! 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB LATE SUMMER FAIR – SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 1
st 

http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


 



CHANCE TO MEET YOUR NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING TEAM 

A new initiative to boost visible community policing has been launched by Ann Barnes, Kent Police and Crime 

Commissioner.  During her election campaign, it was one of Mrs Barnes’ main manifesto promises to introduce a fleet 

of ‘mobile police stations’ – and this pledge has now come to fruition with the introduction of Police Contact Points.  

These are mobile police vans manned by Police Community Support Officers, which travel around mostly-rural parts 

of the County where it was felt that police presence needed a boost.  The Police Contact Points allow members of the 

public to report crime or anti-social behaviour, discuss policing issues or concerns, and meet members of their 

neighbourhood policing team. 

Each of the Police Contact Points will make their visits on a two-weekly basis, spending 90 minutes in each location.  

The Police Contact Point for Sellindge will visit on Sunday September 8
th

 and 22
nd

 from 6pm – 7.30pm, at Village 

Hall, Sellindge.  For more information, visit: www.kent-pcc.gov-uk      @AnnBarnesKPCC 
 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       @ParishSellindge 

Your Parish Council met on August 13
th

, with a shortage of Councillors due to various reasons.  With two of the 

apologies coming from the Chairman and Vice Chairman, Nigel Fursdon stepped in to Chair the meeting. 

Around 18 members of the public were present.  All wished to voice their opinions on various issues in the village. 

A request that posters were not placed on the new bus shelter was made.  Although it is impossible to inform people 

living outside the village, if you live in the village please do not put anything on the walls of any the bus shelter, there 

are five notice boards in the village and if you drop your notices off at the Council Office, or hand them to any 

Councillor they will be placed in the Notice boards as space becomes available. 

Also requested was that the two mis-matched seats are replaced by a new one that matches the notice board and the 

new shelter.  This will need to be considered at a later date. 

When The Chestnuts was built money was put aside for some traffic calming.  This money is held by Shepway 

District Council.  Last year your Council was contacted with the suggestion that a traffic island should be placed at the 

junction of Swan Lane and the A20.  After various inspections and conversations with the Highways Department it 

was agreed that this would not solve any traffic problems and may even add to them and nothing was done.  During 

the debate on this it was agreed that as your Clerk, I would look into requesting that SDC use the money on a different 

project in the Village. 

The issue of Otterpool Quarry was as ever a contentious item.  Countrystyle have submitted details on three of the 37 

conditions required by either the KCC or the Environment Agency.  The planning group will be looking at these 

details.  Also to be considered is the alternative application for Bernhurst.  Comments to the Kent County Council and 

District Council respectively will be sent. 

Susan Carey was in attendance and gave a verbal report, however as she always submits her own report for the 

Newsletter I will say no more here. 

Do contact either Graeme or Sue our Community Warden if you have any issues you would like considered. 

Inappropriate parking continues to be a subject for numerous complaints.  Send registration numbers – and photos if 

you can get them – of the vehicles to the PCSO, Community Warden or even the Parish Council Office, any of us will 

be able to pass these on to the relevant authorities.  

Also mentioned by one of the Councillors was information on the Mobile Police Contact Point.  This is a police van 

that visits every other Sunday evening; the next is on August 25
th
.  This date will have passed by the time you read 

this, but the one after that is September 8
th

 at 6.00pm to 7.30pm in the car park of the village hall.   

Do go along as it was noted if this is not used then the project will be cancelled.  (This may be where you can drop off 

your photos and lorry registration numbers). 

For those of you who were at the August meeting, apologies were given by the Chairman, these were reported at 

‘personal reasons’, I can now report that since the Parish Council meeting, Jim Bryant has resigned from being both 

the Chairman and as a Councillor.  This will be made official at the next Parish Council meeting.  Having only been a 

Councillor for a short while, he has worked tirelessly for the Parish in carrying out work that otherwise would have 

cost a considerable amount of money.  It will now be down to those who are left to take up his mantle. 

The Parish Council meets in the Durling Hall, at 7.30pm, next on the September 10
th
, see you there. 

 

SPEED WATCH 

Sellindge and Lympne Parish Councils are investigating, purchasing a Speedwatch Speed Camera, this will be funded 

equally by both the Parish Councils.  This way the Speedwatch Speed Camera will be owned by both Parish Councils.  

The Speed Camera will be operated by volunteers, who will first be given training by Kent Police. 

It’s a case that one Parish would be using it for a week or so, then the other Parish. 

Would you like to become one of the team of Sellindge volunteers, it will not take up much of your time, in fact the 

more volunteers the better as it will take up less of your spare time.  If you are interested contact the Parish Council, 

on 01303 813 271, e-mail sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com  or pop to the office on Tuesday am and Friday pm. 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH – Thank you to all the people who contact Councillor Colin Minister about 

Neighbourhood Watch.  However we still need more, it does not matter if you know that someone else in your area 

has contacted, the more the better.  Contact the Parish Office or contact Colin by e-mail c.minister@sky.com         ( 3 ) 

http://www.kent-pcc.gov-uk/
http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com
mailto:c.minister@sky.com


DOG POOP BAGS 

Dog walkers, don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish Council Office, they 

come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any litter bin. 
 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC – 01303 670 561 

As expected, Countrystyle have begun to put forward the information they need to fulfil the 37 conditions attached to 

their planning permission for the Anaerobic Digester (AD) and Materials Recycling Facility (MRF) at Otterpool 

Quarry starting with the MRF.  This is publicly available information on the KCC website and anyone may send in 

comments.  Unsurprisingly, the first conditions that are being dealt with are the simpler ones to do with the fencing, 

external lighting and the weighbridge and office.  Far trickier will be the conditions concerning present contamination 

on the site and how this will be cleaned up. 

 I was at the Parish Council meeting on August 13
th
 where the Countrystyle conditions were discussed.  The Parish 

Council is a consultee, which means it is told about the conditions and may comment but it has no power to agree or 

refuse any of them.  It is the KCC planning officers who will scrutinise the conditions and they will do so very 

carefully to make sure that any decision can be defended at a planning appeal, in a court of law or to the local 

government ombudsman.  The Environment Agency also must agree before operations can start and both the KCC 

planners and the EA know that local people, and I as your representative are keeping a close eye on the process.  Let 

me emphasise, anyone may comment on the conditions, if they raise an issue that is relevant then it will be considered. 

Another issue discussed at the Parish Council was a joint project between Kent Highways and the Parish Council to 

provide an extra stretch of pavement beside the village hall to help pedestrians between the car park and the school.  

We have agreed that it will be funded 50/50 by the Parish Council and from my Member Highway Fund.  The design 

is being finalised and I hope it will be in place this year. 

I have been sorry to see the recent turnover in Parish Councillors and the expense of by-elections.  I wish the present 

Councillors well in their role as your most local democratic representatives and will continue to work with them on 

issues of concern to the village. 
 

SELLINDGE 

Having been born in the Village, some 60 years ago, there have been a few campaigns where the villagers have come 

together as one.  One being the Converter Station, which resulted in a reduction of the building height. 

Playing Fields – or the Sellindge Sports and Social Club as it is now called.  The residents of Sellindge helped raise 

the funds for this, by collecting waste paper on Sundays, which was stored in a wooden shed on the grounds.  There 

were two members of the Committee who did most towards the formation of the Playing Fields, they were Mr G 

Walker now deceased and Mr Jack Chislet who remains the only honorary member of the Sports and Social Club. 

The Sports and Social Club are now attempting to get residents to use the club, which after all is of great benefit to 

Sellindge, due to the cost of travel to out of the Village to other venues.  

The Village Hall Restoration – Most of the money raised for the restoration has come from outside the Village, in 

the way of Grants etc.  Even though the Village Hall is owned by the Village and run by Trustees. 

There is still a way to go before all the work is finished, it would have been nice, if the money could have been raised 

to finish the work to celebrate the Village Hall’s Diamond Jubilee and the Village Hall Charity Golden Jubilee. 

The Village – We still have many items that still need to be resolved.  Lorry Park, Wind Turbines, Housing etc. 

All these are of interest to the residents of the Village, but what with the Residents Association and the Parish Council 

always at loggerheads, items are being passed that are of interest to the Villagers, housing etc. 

It has come a time that Villagers should start to support the Village of Sellindge and those who were elected and wake 

up to what is happening around them.  It’s time to start pulling together again as a Village. Mr Michael Garrod. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups         Sellindge Village Hall 

The Pop In is now increasing in popularity, with people coming from as far away as Ashford, Folkestone and Dover.  

The Pop In is open Monday and Wednesday from 8.30am to 12 Noon, also now on Tuesday the Pop in is open from 

8.30am to 4.00pm, where you can stop relax have a cuppa and a chat, browse the bric – a – brac or the good selection 

of books and meet friends or make new friends, you can also get information from one of the outside agencies who 

will be attending the Pop In on certain dates.  The Pop In also holding information directories from Age UK and Case 

Kent (Shepway).  The Pop In now has a Hearing library with a good variety of titles.  Lots of good books to choose.  

Reflexology can be arranged through the Pop In. 

Tuesday’s 3
rd

 & 17
th

 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 10
th

  Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 17
th

 The Chiropist will be at the Pop In to look after your feet. 

100’s of books paperbacks, hardbacks, loads of children’s books all now at 20p come and see for yourself. 

We need more bric – a – brac, so if you are having a sort out please bring it down. 

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa.
             

DBG MILITARY AND COLLECTABLES FAIR – DBG Militaria are running a Military and Collectables Fair in 

the Village Hall ( whole complex ) on Sunday September 15
th

, refreshments will be available.  

                (4) 



 



WEATHER FACTS FOR JULY 2013 
 

    Minimum temp    7.25ºC. Sat 13
th
      Mean night temp 12.81ºC 

               Maximum temp  31.25ºC. Mon 22
nd

  Mean day temp    23.54 ºC 

The weather in July was the sunniest and driest recorded for July since 2006.  Temperatures were up on average by  

1 ºC and rainfall was the lowest also since 2006.  From light rainfall on the 2
nd

 there was no further rain until Monday 

22
nd

 and from then to the end of July only four further days with rain.  The total rainfall from 6 days was 33.274mm 

(1.31in) only 54.58% of a July average.  Yet again, another month with below average rainfall this year. 
 

RNLI – LIFEBOATS www.rnli.org  – The RNLI – Lifeboats would like to thank the people of Sellindge who 

kindly donated during the recent Charity Collection.  A total of £201.69 was raised.  Than You. 
 

PHOTOGRAPHIC EXHIBITION – There will be a Photographic Exhibition at Lympne Village Hall on Sunday 

October 6
th
 from 10am – 4pm  If you wish to enter, entry forms with full details are available from Lympne Village 

shop or phone 01303 262 183, 01303 262 500, 01303 267 897 – come and view the entrants on the day. 
 

LINEDANCING 

A brand new class for BEGINNERS is commencing on Thursday October 3
rd

 from 12 Noon to 1.00pm in the Village 

Hall, Sellindge.  If you have never Linedanced before or have not danced for little while.  I guarantee you will enjoy 

and make new friends.  For more details please ring Mrs Raye Warne on 01303 813 098 
   

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  Find us on Facebook   Sellindge Club 

Sunday Lunch specials – Every Sunday at your Club – We serve Sunday Lunch from 12.30 to 4pm.  Bookings can 

be taken at the bar or call 01303 812 437 after 5pm Tuesday to Friday or after 12.00 noon Saturday / Sunday or  

email club@sellindgeclub.co.uk  Choice of meats, roast potatoes & parsnips, cauliflower cheese and 2 other fresh 

vegetables, Yorkshire pudding & gravy £7.50.  Starter and a choice of Desserts will also be available from £2.50. 

Bar Menu Available Tuesday to Friday 5.30pm to 8.30pm and Saturday 12.30 to 8.30pm call 01303 812 437 after 

5pm Tuesday to Friday or after 12.00 noon Saturday and Sunday 

Saturday September 7
th

 - Charity Quiz night 
Charity quiz night at the Club from 7 pm onwards. £8.50 a ticket includes chilli con carne with nachos or vegetarian 

dish.  Create a team and be in with a chance of winning a bottle of wine for the night and some superb raffle prizes. 

All money raised go to United Response, a Charity who provide a range of services for people with learning 

disabilities, mental health needs and physical disabilities.  For more information on United Response go to 

www.unitedresponse.org.uk   Contact Gina on 07742 100 155 to book a table. 

September 9
th

 - Monday/Wednesday/Friday - Boot Camp - Back by Popular demand - 7.30pm onwards 

September 9
th

 until October 4
th

 (Monday, Wednesday & Friday nights) 

You won't change your body by sitting on your bum….here is your chance to take part in the ultimate fitness boot 

camp.  Whatever level of fitness you are, you will only get fitter by following this programme.  PT instructors, Jayne 

and Sally, will be with you across a 4 week period meeting 3 times a week for an hour each time.   

Monday - 7.30 pm  / Wednesday - 7.30 pm / Friday - 7.30 pm   The sessions will include a challenging cardiovascular 

training session, strength training, muscular development and toning, nutrition and diet plan advice, weight loss and 

guaranteed results if you stick to the programme.  Only £85 which includes all 12 classes, home training and nutrition 

advice.  Contact Sally on 07888 838 480 or Jayne on 07887 835 865 

September 15
th

 - Sunday - Just You Me Events - Holistic & Psychic fair   
From 2 pm to 6 pm - £1 entry.  Just you me events will be hosting a Holistic and Psychic Fair at the Club.  There will 

be a range of treatments available such as Indian Head Massage, Reiki and Reflexology from £5.  There will be 

experienced readers offering personal readings from £10, traders selling their goods from scarves, angels, incense and 

jewellery.  Just you me events will also be holding a raffle with all proceeds being donated to Pilgrims Hospice.  

Contact: just you me events on 07784 456 283 or email just herbal@yahoo.co.uk    

Visit website  www.justyoume-events.co.uk   for more details. 
 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB 

For our next meeting on Wednesday September 11
th
 in the Durling Hall from 2pm to 4pm will be a discussion meeting 

On SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 28
th

 will be holding our annual JUMBLE SALE in the Main Hall doors open at 2pm. 

Items of Jumble can be left at Sellindge Village Hall from 10am to 1pm on the day of the Jumble Sale.  Please no 

ELECTRICALS or LARGE ITEMS OF FURNITURE – Thank You. Need Jumble collecting phone 01303 813 454 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB   

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their September Luncheon at The 

George, Stone Street on Wednesday September 25
th
  meeting at 12 Noon  for 12.30pm luncheon.  Will members let 

June Wales 01303 814 676 – know by Wednesday September 18
th
 if they’re joining the group. 

 

ANGEL CENTRE 

The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday August 22
nd 

 with an Evening of Clairvoyance with Ian 

Taylor from London.  7.30pm until 9.30pm £5 on Entrance: Inc: Refreshments.  For Information 01303 278 402   (6) 

http://www.rnli.org/
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
http://www.unitedresponse.org.uk/
mailto:herbal@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.justyoume-events.co.uk/


SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 

Members of the Gardeners put on a pretty good Show in the Village Hall on Sunday August 18
th
, despite weather 

problems throughout the year, the late Spring followed by high winds, a really hot Summer and only intermittent rain. 

Entries in the Vegetable & Fruit Sections were low but the Flowers, Pot Plants and Floral Art made up for that 

enormously.  Entries in the Home Economics were low but very good, the same applying to those entries in the Art & 

Craft.  It did turn out to be a good Show with quite a few visitors from out of the Village, i.e. Capel, Folkestone, 

Smeeth, New Romney etc.  It would have been nice to see some Sellindge residents supporting the Village Club but in 

the meantime our thanks go to those local businesses who kindly donated some really great gifts to the Raffle.  

At the Club meeting on the following Wednesday the Show was discussed at length and ideas for the future were 

noted by the Committee.  Announced at the meeting was a proposed 5 day trip to Cornwall in September 2014 

which will include visits to the Eden Project, RHS Gardens Rosemoor and The Lost Gardens of Heligan.  

Anybody interested in this venture (both members and non-members) are invited to contact Betty on 01843 597 710 

for full details - preferably as soon as possible so that we can confirm the Hotel booking in Newquay. 

The next meeting of the Gardeners will be on Wednesday September 18
th
  (7 for 7.30 in the Durling Room - visitors 

always welcome) when the Speaker will be Sue Scrivens who will be talking about a visit to Peru.   

Refreshment hosts will be Avril Perks and John Francis. 
 

SELLINDGE WI  
Last month we had a jolly talk from a lady who had met her second husband in the 70's through a dating agency which 

cost £3 to join.  Next month on Wednesday September 11
th
 we are at White Lodge for a Bring a Friend Barbecue. 

 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 

 We had a wonderful time of worship in the village hall together in August.  It was a sad in one way that we were not 

going to have any more services in the village hall, but it is a new chapter.  We are still meeting during the week at our 

home groups and we will be doing other meetings at different times of the year, and of course we are still going to our 

own Churches on the Sunday and during the week.  

We decided that we wish to put our energy into other areas of Christian work.  If you are interested in coming to one 

of our home groups please contact me on 01303 812 484. 

So we have not gone away, or closed down.  We are alive and kicking.  Our Harvest Celebrations are on the weekend 

Saturday and Sunday 5th and 6th October, at our Village Parish Church St Mary's.   

It would be great to see you there.                             Mike 
 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR AUGUST 

Sunday       8
th
              9:30am               Holy Communion at St Mary’s Stowting 

15
th
     8:00am               Holy Communion 

Thursday 19
th
                 7:30pm               Evening Communion at St Mary’s Stowting 

Sunday   21
st
   11:00am               Holy Communion 

  29
th
   10:00am     Benefice Service at St Mary’s Stowting               

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES MIND THE GAP 

A few weeks ago I received a book with the title ‘Heaven, A Day Return Please’ which are thoughts and observations 

from a life well lived by Revd. John Eddison.  One particular thought that struck me was a reference to the MIND 

THE GAP phrase is seen on some London train platforms along with the announcement that is heard over the tannoy.  

It reminded me of the gaps that all too easily divide us from one another.  There is the ‘social’ gap which separates 

people of different incomes and backgrounds; the ‘racial’ gap that divides white and black people; the ‘generation’ 

gap, the ‘cultural’ gap and so on.  Perhaps saddest of all are those gaps which are allowed to grow up within the same 

family, when families split up and parents go their different ways and the children are left to wonder what being a 

family is all about.  As pupils and students return or start new schools, colleges and further education or are successful 

in taking up employment let us all be aware of the gaps that need to be filled in their lives and see if we can do 

something about them.                  Dudley Shipton 
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  
       

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)   01303 260 291 
 

PERSONAL 
 

MOLLIE LINKINS 
 

It is sad news that Mrs Mollie Linkins, formally of Swan Green, has passed away.  She enjoyed her 103
rd

 birthday and 

was so pleased that Kate and Williams baby George was born on her birthday.  Then twelve days later she slipped 

peacefully away.  The funeral has been held in Aberdeen, Scotland.  At a later date to be announced, there will be a 

Memorial Service at St Mary’s, Sellindge.  The her ashes will be put with her husband John, who’s grave is in the 

Sellindge Church Yard. 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN SEPTEMBER 2013  Stick it on your fridge for pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com              

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com              

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com         

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -   **NEW** 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912 **NEW** 

ZUMBA – 7.00pm – 8.00pm Sellindge Primary School  

YOUTH CLUB – 7.45pm   Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.   **NEW** 

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, info@dancevisions.co.uk   (term t)   

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -         

  SLIMMERS CLUB -- 7.00pm  Village Hall (Durling). 
 

THURSDAY JOJINGLES – 10.30am to 11.15am Village Hall (Main) 01233 611 613       

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   **NEW** 

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437        

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.30am - 12 Tues 8.30am - 4.00pm – 813 475    
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 9
th
 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 10
th
 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 10
th
 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 813 372    Clerk 01233 720 392   

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 11
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

WOMANS INSTITUTE on Wednesday 11
th
   at 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 812  205 (bbq at White Lodge this month) 

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 12
th

  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489  

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  18
th

             7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 23
rd

   2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 25
th
           12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 25
th
         7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 28
th
       at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

 

 

SATURDAY 7
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 2pm 
 

THURSDAY 12
th

 – HEALTH PROMOTION – SURGERY – 7pm (see front page) 
 

SUNDAY 15
th

 – MILITARY & COLLECTABLES FAIR – VILLAGE HALL 
 

FRIDAY 27
th

 – MACMILLAN COFFE MORNING – MOORSTOCK – 9am (see front page)  
 

SATURDAY 28
th

 – GET TOGETHER JUMBLE SALE – VILLAGE HALL – 2.00pm  
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 7
th

 – CHARITY QUIZ NIGHT – 7pm 
 

SATURDAY 14
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – 12 NOON 
 

SUNDAY 15
th

 – HOLISTIC & PSYCHIC FAIR – 2pm 
 

Opening hours 5.00pm to 10.30pm Tues to Fri – 12 Noon to 11pm Sat - Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 
 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com 
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 

Stanley Bull ( V – Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Colin Minister of Greenfields, Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,    

Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 

Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill, 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley 

Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 0300 333 5540 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk    e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk   
 

POLICE  PCSO Graeme Clayton contact on 101      Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk     
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours phone 03000 503 670 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331  Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk   
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk   
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. 

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday  4
th

 & 18
th
 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone  
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk   

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk   

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 07773 304 503 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible.   
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 

from 5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk    Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE OCTOBER 2013 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of Barrow 

Hill) or e-mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com     by 2200 hours (10pm) on FRIDAY 20
th

 SEPTEMBER 2013  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or telephone number (not for publication)  or phone 814 625 and I will collect 
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